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January 28, 2020
Dear Sir/Madam,

This letter is in response to a request from Joshua Waltrip, Attorney, Regulatory Affairs
of Passport Health Plans (the "Company™), that the Schoenbaechler Law Office (the "Firm")
furnish certain information in connection with any current litigation being handled by the Firm.

We call your attention to the fact that during the past year the Firm has represented the
Company only in connection with certain limited matters. The Firm's representation of the
Company currently involves a sole piece of litigation. It is a district court case in Jefferson
County, Kentucky that originated in small claims court. The matter stems from a dispute
between Hans Cesarz/Brandenburg Chiropractic and the Company due to the plaintiff's request
for compensation for printing and mailing certain documents to the Company. On December 10,
2019, the Judge denied both parties' motions for summary judgment.

The Plaintiff is seeking $2,305.00. This is an extremely low risk matter and undersigned
counsel believes it will in no way impair the Company's ability to administer its Kentucky
Medicare Managed Care Contract.

Thank you,

SCHOENBAECHLER LAW OFFICE, PLLC

By: ML

Daniel H. Schoenbaechler

2020 High Wickham Place, Suite 202 | Louisville, KY 40245



